Northern Rail Ltd

Disputes and Prosecution Unit

FREEPOST NEA 3188

BRADFORD 

BD1 1BR

20th April 2011

Dear Sirs

Re: Penalty Parking Notice 28392  Castleton Station Rochdale

I write to dispute the above penalty notice issued yesterday at Castleton Station in Rochdale. In common with many other residents of Castleton I have parked on the station approach when travelling on the train to Manchester for many years without this being an issue and yesterday I parked as on other occasions in a line of cars at the side of what I have always believed to be a public road without any yellow lines. I was therefore astonished and not a little annoyed to find on my return that a parking notice had been issued to my car and some 14 other cars on the road. 

There is no indication at the entrance to the station approach that this is a private car park so that no one parking at the top can know this; it is also the only access road for Wainwright’s asphalt and tarmac company and nowhere is there any indication that this access is permissive. The very new signs which have been erected are hardly visible and are in fact confusing because it is not made clear what the area of the car park is. The few marked parking bays are no indication that the whole of the station approach is a car park.

My particular parking notice states that my car was causing an obstruction yet there was more than enough room for the cars behind and in front to drive away and the roadway is more than wide enough for emergency vehicles to reach the platform. If parked cars are seen as restricting emergency access then there should clearly be no parking at all since even a limited number of cars can be assumed to narrow the road.

There is very limited public parking in the vicinity of the station and no long stay parking for rail users at all. If parking on the station on approach is limited or banned altogether then train users both regular and occasional will be severely disadvantaged.

I am aware that there is a very strong feeling of injustice among those of us caught in this sudden parking blitz and I trust that these many protests will result in some rethinking of parking arrangements at Castleton Station.

Yours faithfully

Rev Ian Butterworth
